MEMORANDUM





March 12, 1999





To:		Bay Protection and Toxic Cleanup Program Advisory Committee and 			Interested Parties























From:		Scott Folwarkow, Chairperson





Subject:	SUMMARY OF KEY ISSUES FROM THE BPTCP ADVISORY 				COMMITTEE MEETING FEBRUARY 22, 1999





Please find attached a summary of the key issues discussed at the Bay Protection and Toxic Cleanup Program (BPTCP) Advisory Committee held on February 22, 1999.  Much of the discussion referred to Consolidated Cleanup Plan Update and the letter sent by the Advisory Committee to Walt Pettit on December 18, 1998 (attached).  There were some modifications to the issues as presented in the original letter to the State Board, and the discussion is presented in the attached meeting summary.





If you have any questions regarding the meeting summary please call me at 


(925) 825-9388, or you may call Gita Kapahi, State Board staff liaison, at 


(916) 657-0883.





Attachments (2)


�
Bay Protection and Toxic Cleanup Program


Advisory Committee Meeting


Draft Summary of Key Issues





February 22, 1999


Sacramento, CA





1.	Introductions.  A list of those present at the meeting is attached.





2.	The State Water Resources Control Board (SWRCB) has scheduled the 	Consolidated Cleanup Plan for completion by June 30, 1999.  





3.	The proposed structure of the Consolidated Plan is as follows:


		Vol. 1:	-Policy Statements


			-Consolidated list of Toxic Hot Spots


			-Actions, sources, benefits


			-Guidance on WDR revisions


			-Guidance on removal of sites from lists


			-Guidance on prevention


			-Findings on funding approaches


			-Toxic Hot Spot definition and ranking criteria as presented in the 				  Guidance Policy





		Vol. 2:	-Toxic Hot Spot Lists, Ranking Matrices and Toxic Hot Spot 				  Characterization from all Regional Toxic Hot Spot Cleanup Plans





		Functional Equivalent Document (FED): (CEQA Compliance Document)


			-issues related to:


				Authority and Reference to Adopt the Plan


				Organization of the Plan


				Whether Regions followed Definition of a THS


				Analysis of Environmental Impacts of actions proposed by 					  Regions 


				


	The SWRCB could hold a Public Hearing as soon as June, 1999 (60 days after a proposed April 1 release of the document).





4.	Update on the Consolidated Cleanup Plan (discussion is based on issues contained in the Advisory Committee letter submitted to Walt Pettit on December 18, 1998, and is attached).





	Table 1 will be completed as recommended by the Committee, i.e., listing sites by rank and in alphabetical order within each rank, however, Table 2, listing toxic hot spots by Region (north to south) and in alpha order, would require a complete reorganization of the Regional Plans.  





	After some discussion of the issue, the Advisory Committee agreed that due to time constraints, it would be acceptable if the reorganization were not completed in alphabetical order for Table 2.  The Committee agreed that the report will list sites in the order provided by the Regional Boards.





5.	Delisting of Sites Issue:





	With regard to the issue of removal of sites from the list of Toxic Hot Spots (THS), there was some discussion of the issue of fairness to dischargers near Toxic Hot Spots.  It was argued by SWRCB staff that if a site was on a THS list, and the site was remediated by the discharger, then it does not seem fair to leave it on a list and designate as “no further action”.  The Committee discussed the factors that should be considered to delist a site.  The factors included:  documentation that the site is no longer a toxic hot spot (i.e., post-remediation monitoring), documentation of all remediation activities, reason for delisting, and the likelihood that the Toxic Hot Spot will be prevented from recurring.  A petition could be submitted to the SWRCB, and the SWRCB could approve after a CEQA process.  It would then require a submittal to OAL to update the Consolidated Plan to complete the delisting process.





Other issues remain unchanged from what was included in the letter to Walt Pettit dated December 18, 1998.





6.	Other Comments:





	Source vs Conveyance





	There was a comment that Source should be used as defined in the Dictionary, and that source was different than conveyance.  Furthermore, the commenter indicated that the program should go as far as possible to identify the generator of the toxic hot spot problem.





	Point/Nonpoint Sources





	Comments were made that future funding mechanisms should concentrate on both point and nonpoint sources for prevention and that appropriate funding mechanisms should be pursued.





7.	Advisory Committee Vacancy





	A vacancy on the Committee currently exists, since Keith Nakatani recently left Save San Francisco Bay Association.  The SWRCB is currently seeking a Committee member and alternate for the Wildlife representative position.


	


	Committee members were also asked to suggest alternate representatives for themselves if other vacancies existed.  





8.	Draft Documents





	SWRCB staff said that they would try to get draft documents out to the committee members as soon as possible, but that it is unlikely they will be ready prior to the general release in early April, 1999.





9.	Next Meeting





	The next meeting of the BPTCP Advisory Committee is scheduled for Tuesday April 13th at 10:00 a.m.





